


Kāinga Ora is building more warm, safe and dry homes for our customers to live in than we 
have in decades. 
 
As part of our development programme we are demolishing existing old and not-fit-for 
purpose houses and replacing them with more newly built warm and dry homes.  Buying 
existing properties assists us to rehouse tenants displaced by the redevelopment process, 
which in turn allows us to bring newly built properties on line faster. 
 
Kāinga Ora prefers to deliver new homes through redevelopment, reducing old and dated 
housing and providing new warm and dry homes. The priority of Kāinga Ora is to house 
people in need, and buying new builds or buy-ins provides additional homes where need 
cannot be met through redevelopment. 

More information on the build programme being undertaken by Kāinga Ora can be found at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/developments-and-programmes/what-were-building/: 
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests/ with your personal 
information removed.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Rachel Kelly 
Manager Government Relations 
 



 

 
 
Attachment 1 – Additions, date first tenanted and demolitions in Auckland 
 

 First recorded First tenanted Demolitions 

 New Build Redevelopment Total New Build Redevelopment Total 

December 2020 30 63 93 30 63 93 88 

January 2021 3 3 6 3 3 6 26 

February 2021 31 56 87 31 56 87 2 

March 2021 0 122 122 0 122 122 72 

April 2021 30 17 47 30 17 47 69 

May 2021 0 44 44 0 44 44 33 

June 2021 18 143 161 17 135 152 160 

July 2021 7 7 14 7 7 14 0 

August 2021 6 72 78 6 54 60 51 

September 2021 0 9 9 0 7 7 15 

October 2021 0 16 16 0 15 15 7 

November 2021 1 19 20 1 3 4 53 

Total 126 571 697 125 526 651 576 

 




